
PARISH COUNCIL NEWS - April 2021 

At the next Council meeting which is being held   on Thursday, May 13th. there will be a 

welcome for four new Members who are replacing Russell Purslow; John Heath, Liz Hodge, 

Roger Jones, Ray Tiernan and Lawrence Foulsham, who have all decided not to seek re-

election. These Members have all given dedicated and committed service to the Council and 

the Community, several of them for over forty years but now feel it is time to hand over to 

new people. Most of them will be known to you and on behalf of all the Community we 

extend sincere thanks and wish them future good health and happiness. 

The new Members joining the Council are Alexander Harris, Helen Morgan, Karyn Row and 

Celia Whittingham but because the Council is losing six Members and only gaining four 

means that there are still two vacancies and an attempt will be made to co-opt additional 

residents to fill those seats. So if you were too late with your application; failed to see the 

advertisement or were not sure what to do, now is your chance. Just get in touch with the 

Parish Clerk who will tell you what is involved and how to apply and all the applications will 

be considered at the May meeting. 

The May meeting will be the Council’s Annual General Meeting with the election of officers 

and representatives and we are hopeful of holding it in Myddle Village Hall under the strict 

regulations issued by the Government which means that if Members of the public want to 

attend they will have to contact the Clerk beforehand so that arrangements can be made. 

By the time we hold the June meeting we expect that if the road map progresses as outlined 

by the Government meetings will be held as normal. 

Just to remind you that if you have any issues or comments please make contact with the 

Clerk who will be more than happy to help. You can telephone 01743 236810 or email 

myddlebroughtonclerk@talktalk.net and there is plenty of information on the Council’s web 

site www.myddleandbroughton-pc.gov.uk. 
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